
I-·:

OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER OF EDUCATION
STATE EDUCATION BUILDING

JAs E. ALLEN, JR.
September 4, 1968

The attached letter from Governor
Rockefeller, dated August 19, was in­
advertently omitted from Dr. Allen's
letter of September 3.

Sincerely,
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September 3,

THE: STATE: EOUCATIOH OEPARTMEHT

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT OF THE UNIVERSITY

ANO COMMISSIONER OF EDUCATION

ALBANY, NEW YORK 12224

Hon. Nelson A. Rockefeller
Executive Chamber
The Capitol
Albany, New York

Dear Governor Rockefeller:

This will acknowledge with appreciation your letter of
August 19, approving an amendment to the Third Interim
Revisions (1967) of the Master Plans of the City University and
of the State University to provide for the establishment of a
seventh community college in New York City.

As you know, the State Education Department and the
State University are about to undertake jointly a comprehensive
study of the public two-year colleges which will include considera­
tion of methods for determining the need for making available
additional programs and institutions and at the same time avoiding
duplication. We shall be attentive, in that study, to the particular
point raised in your letter about the need to avoid duplication of
programs between the State University and the City University units
in New York City.

cc

With highest regards.

Chancellor Gould
Chancellor Bowker
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September 3, 1968

Hon. Nelaon A. Rockefeller
Executive Chamber
The Capitol
Albany, New York

Dear Governor Rockefeller:

Thi• will acknowledge with appreciation your letter of
August l9, approving an amendrnellt to the Third Interim
Revisions (l967) of the Master Pans of the City University and,
of the State UAiveraity to provide for the eatabliabm.e.at of a
aeventh conununity coll.. • 1Ji New York City.

As you know, the State Education Department and the
State University are about to undertake jointly a comprehen■ive
study of the public to-year colleges which will in.cllMie conaidera­
tion of methods for determining the need for making available
additional programs and institutions and at the same time avoiding
duplication. We •hall be att.lltiYe, iJl that atudy, to the particular
point raised in your letter about the med to avoid duplication of
programs beteen the Stata University al the City University units
iJl New York Clty. -

With highest regards.

Sincerely,

James E. Allen, Jr.
cc Regents

Chancellor Gould
Ch&.ncellor Bowker

bee Mr. Nyquist
Dr. Kille
Dr. McCambridge
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Dear Commissioner Allen:
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STATE OF NEW YORK

EXECUTIVE CHAMBER

ALANY 12224

August 19, 1968

Thank you for your letter advising of the approval by
the Board of Regents of an amendment to the Master Plans of the
State University and the City University of New York to provide
for an additional community college in New York City.

In accordance with the provisions of Section 237 of the
Education Law, I hereby approve the addition of this college to
the Master Plans of the State University and City University.

While providing general approval, however, I must note
that many details of the proposed "Skills Center" are yet to be
resolved between the City and State Universities to insure that
no duplication exists between that Center and the State University's
Urban Centers in New York City.

Sincerely,

Dr. James E. Allen, Jr.
Commissioner
State Education Department
State Education Building
Albany, New York RECEIVED

AUG 2 1 1968
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